
We oppose HB 3063. 
 
My family and I live here in Oregon and we believe any bill that would attempt to limit health 
choice or vaccine choice is unconstitutional. To require someone to take a vaccine or to limit 
their option to refuse one to attend school is an attempt to displace body autonomy and health 
freedom. 
 
Nothing medical is ever one size fits all and vaccines should not be forced or required for 
children to attend school. Vaccines are inherently fraught with documented failings and 
incredible conflicts of interest.  
 
For example; the pharmaceutical companies, doctors and doctor's offices have no liability for 
their use, increased recommendations or the cumulative affects of vaccines. The combined 
schedule of vaccines has not been fully studied as administered and true double blind studies 
have never been done. Additionally, they directly benefit from their sale and continued use and 
are therefore biased towards their increase and continued use. 
 
I have had terrible reactions to them and have lifelong consequences because of them.  
They simply do not work for everyone. To assume that they do and to attempt to mandate them 
for children to attend school is incredibly irresponsible.  
 
Pharmaceuticals such as vaccines may have their place in health care, but in government 
mandates is not one of them.  
 
Medical decisions should remain private and between families and their doctors. 
 
Informed consent, body autonomy and health freedom are essential and should be preserved, 
honored, defended and upheld by elected representatives such as yourself.  
Please help us to rightly do so by opposing HB 3063. 
 
Thank you for your time and service. 
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Mrs. Angela Guyll 
Vaccine injured 1999 
Oregon 
 


